CSULB International Education Committee (IEC)

Standing Committee of the Academic Senate

Friday, May 7, 2010—11:30AM to 1:30PM

AS 119

Minutes #8
Present:  Shuhua An (Education), David Anglin (At-Large Music), Eileen Bosch (Library), Chris Druzgalski (Engineering), Rebecca Groff (Student Athlete Services), Teresa Hagen-Crowder (Staff Council/Univ Relations), Elaine Haglund (Resource Development), Mike Hostetler (Student Services), Nathan Jensen (Center for International Education), Tom Kelty (Natural Sciences/Mathematics), Leslie Kennedy (Academic Technology), Caroline Lusby (Recreation and Leisure), Richard Marcus (International Studies), Betsy McEneaney (Liberal Arts), Aparna Nayak-Guercio (RGRLL), Sharon Olson (Education Abroad/GLOBE), Laura Portnoi (Education), Raul Reis (ACIP), José Rivera-Chang (At-Large, Design), Carlos Silveira (The Arts), Edward Smith (Business Admin), Sherry Vatter (At-Large, History), Vlatka Velcic (Chair, Liberal Arts), and Emyr Williams (Study Abroad Subcommittee).

Absent Voting Members:  Terre Allen (FCPD), Juan Benitez (Center for Community Engagement), Hamdi Bilici (Business Administration), Michael Blazey (Liberal Arts), Elson Browne (Housing/Residential Life), Ken Curtis (Center for International Education), Marilei Denila (Associated Students), Craig Fleming ( At-Large Theatre Arts), Simon George (Int’l Community Council), Rich Haesley (Liberal Arts), Jennie Hurley (President’s Scholars), Yu Ji (The Arts), Jeet Joshee (CCPE), Robin Lee (Career Development Center), Catherine Martin-Dunlop (Natural Sciences/Mathematics), Nilufer Medora (Health/Human Services), Austin Metoyer (Associated Students), Lynne Richmond (CCPE), and Shadi Saadeh (Engineering).
Guests:  Casey Burkhard, (Co-chair, International Studies Student Association)
The meeting was called to order at 11:40 a.m.

I.
Introduction




A.
The meeting agenda was approved.


B. 
The amended Minutes # 7, April, 2010 were approved.

II.
Announcements/Reports
A. Global Engagement:  Ken Curtis

· There was no report as Ken Curtis was visiting CSULB partners in Germany.
B. Center for International Education:  Nathan Jensen

· There had recently been a successful visit of a delegation from Guangzhou Academy of Fine Arts in China.  Our students have been studying fine arts and design at this institution, and their president and King Alexander met to discuss expanding the exchange.  
· The counseling center is sponsoring an informal international coffee hour with presentations from Counseling and Psychology Services (CAPS) facilitated by Inye Williams.  Chris Druzgalski suggested that students from different colleges be encouraged to attend the coffee hour.  
C. Study Abroad – Sharon Olson

· CSULB will have 340 students abroad this summer (down a bit from last summer).  The many summer programs are due to the investment of time from faculty recruiting students.

· There will be 70 students on direct exchange for fall 2010.  
D. Other Announcements

· Raul Reis is the ACIP representative from this campus.  This year there were only 47 applications, the lowest number ever.  Students might be choosing shorter or direct exchange programs.  The committee talked strategy for getting more students to apply.  
· The Mexico program is still going forward even though the travel warnings as there are parts of the country that are not dangerous.  ACIP(?) is looking into the reinstatement of the Israel program which was shut down for the same reason.  The sites where students can learn Spanish were narrowed to five places and hopefully to be announced in the future.  
· Casey Burkhard announced that the International Studies Student Association raised $3500 for Le Petite Train School in Port Au Prince, Haiti via their fundraiser held in April.
· Laura Portnoi called for proposals for hosting the International Education Society in the fall.

· Eileen Bosch stated that the library was available 24 hours during the weeks before and during finals.
· The International Student Association will hold a multicultural show including an international peace choir, Polynesian dancing, and a fashion show.  The committee members were asked to support it.
· Dean Hostetler predicted that residence halls would be full this fall because freshman who live in a certain distance from campus are required to live on campus.
III.  Elections

· Vlatka stated that she would step down as the chair, and she confirmed the current IEC steering committee as Nathan Jensen, Ken Curtis, the chair, vice chair, and the recorder.  Sharon Olsen and Elaine Haglund serve on the committee, as well. 

· Richard Marcus, chair of International Studies volunteered to chair the IEC.  Elaine Haglund nominated and Raul Reis seconded.  There were no nominations from the floor, so Raul moved and Nathan seconded the vote be closed.  Approved unanimously.
· Laura Portnoi volunteered for the vice chair position.  Chris Druzgalski nominated and Raul Reis seconded.  There were no nominations from the floor, so Chris moved to close the vote and Mike Hostetler seconded.  Approved unanimously.
· Leslie Kennedy agreed to continue as Recorder.  Chris Druzgalski nominated and Richard Marcus seconded.  There were no nominations from the floor, so Richard Marcus moved to close the nominations and Chris Druzgalski seconded it.  Approved unanimously.
· Aparna Nayak-Guercio was nominated by Raul Reis was the At-Large position.  Richard Marcus approved.   Chris Druzgalski moved to close, and Betsy McEanerny seconded.  Approved unanimously
IV. New Business

· IPA task force report. 
· Mike Blazey, Vlatka Velcic, Laura Portnoi and Tom Kelty reviewed the applications, and they were able to fund the majority of the proposals.  There was a focus on study abroad projects, for example, a practicum teaching in China practicing to teach ESL.  There was some discussion regarding program follow up and reporting how the money was applied especially for accounting purposes.  Raul Reis mentioned that the award letter includes a requirement that a report will be submitted to chair of the committee at the close of the activity or the funding needs to be returned.  Sherry Vatter moved to approve the awards and Richard Marcus seconded.  Approved unanimously.
· New initiatives 
· Richard Marcus led the discussion regarding possible topics for the next year including creating policy, restructuring the focus of the committee to match broader institutional changes and interacting with the Academic Senate more often.  
IV.
Old Business

A.  Discussion of the project:  “Internationalizing the Experience of CSULB’s Visa and U.S. Students” under the new budget circumstances.
· International Needs and Assessment Group:   (Members:  McEneany, Martin, Williams)  A survey will be sent to international students, and Ine Williams and Nathan Jensen will compile the data to learn more about their perspective of the CIE and what their needs as international students are.
· Academic Support Group:  (Members:  Bosch, Groff, Hostetler, Jensen, Lee, Metoyer, Nayak-Guercio, Portnoi, Velcic).  A list of possible editors/tutors for those working on master’s theses will be distributed to international students.  The library and learning assistance center gave a plagiarism workshop, and they hope to provide similar workshops in the future.
· Internationaling Courses Group: (Members: An, Druzgalski, Ji, Kennedy, Marcus, Medora, Saadeh, Silveira, Vatter, Velcic)  There was some discussion regarding a Longview Grant and how difficult it is for the international students to add a course. 
· Media Group: (Members: Anglin, Benavidez, Haesly, Olson, Velcic) No report
The meeting was adjourned at 1:30 p.m.

These minutes have not yet been approved. 




Recorder, Leslie Kennedy

